Busby Parent Council Informal Meeting Minutes
	Date:
	Tuesday 23rd February 2016

	Venue:  
	The White Cart, Busby

	Attending:
	Stuart Nicklin
Marie McBeth
Shona Robertson
Neil McKellar

Jago Brown 


	Item & Detail
	Action
	Date

	SN set the scene as an informal meeting to discuss general matters then focus on fundraising. Due to low turnout at the meeting SN suggested we raise issues, take minutes and highlight items raised to be added to the agenda for next formal meeting. JB agreed to keep minutes.
SN raised a discussion about turnout at meetings and involvement from parents, particularly in the lower school. Various options discussed but agreed to add this to the next agenda for discussion. All agreed that class reps should be an important channel. Discussion then turned to how well we promote the class reps. MM commented that the list on the website is not complete and there are no photos of reps or contact details. Agreed this should be raised for discussion at next formal meeting and reviewed with communications.
SR and JB raised the issue of expectations of being a class rep and how to get more parents involved. Discussion turned to various uses of media and how to attract people to get involved. SR raised that she was not sure whether class reps were supposed to raise all school related issues or just PC event-related. SN clarified that the role of the PC was to hear all parent concerns and not just for PC events.
JB and SR agreed to trial putting a letter in school bags 2 weeks before next meeting with a clear call to action for;

· Promoting name and contact detail for rep

· Promoting facebook group, class email list or any other media used for communication

· Asking for issues & ideas that any parent wishes to be raised by the rep at next meeting

· Promoting next PC meeting date and time and clarifying that all parents are welcome

· Promoting Summer fair events ideas and volunteering (raised later in meeting)
General Communication mentioned in relation to the newsletter, website, emails and the publishing of minutes, agenda’s accounts, fundraising and spending on a regular basis. Agreed to add to the agenda for next meeting.

It was suggested that a letter be sent from the school with all details of PC role and details for all class reps and contact details. Agreed to add this to the agenda for the next meeting.

SN noted that he will prepare Terms of Reference for all roles in the Pc including Class Rep in time for discussion at the next AGM.
Presence of PC at school events was discussed. Agreed that it would be a good idea for PC members to run a stall at parent’s evenings at the school serving Tea & Coffee. Agreed to raise this at next meeting. Also suggestion that more presence could be given at other events such as P1 induction.

	SR and JB

SN
	w/c 7th Mar

AGM (Sept)


	Fundraising - General
SN raised that we have not fully utilised charity status – ideas of how to use status should be discussed regularly. 

Discussion turned to organisation of fundraising events. It was agreed that each events need a primary organiser but consensus was that we should consider creating a fundraising sub-committee with possibly a coordinator role.  It was noted that this could be seen as a route to get more parents involved – who may not feel ready to take a full part in PC. SN suggested we add this to the agenda for next meeting. 
SR raised that dates could be planned now for early in next academic year – so taking a calendar approach rather than academic year – this should help planning and numbers for events pre-Christmas.

	
	

	Summer Fayre
SN stated date as June 18th. SR raised that this is the same date as Dance Inc show so many parents and students will be involved in that and will detract from Fayre. Need to discuss possible date change at next meeting

SN suggested that Robert will organise the event. Robert to confirm. SN suggested that Robert has contacts and details of all previously successful stalls and events.
Conversation started about how to ask parents for suggestions for stalls or activities that they could run and volunteer for. Agreed that communication should be sent out but class reps best placed to do this. JB and SR agreed to add to list going out to P1 and P2 parents in March.

SN agreed to discuss with other PC members how to organised the let of the school and ensure new date is let.

Query raised over Zorbing and whether someone had a contact for this?

	SR and JB

SN

All
	w/c 7th Mar



	P7 Events

MM updated on plans from P7 parents and students. 
Bag packing is set up at B&M on April 23rd 
Carwash suggested but no date set. Provisional date suggested as May 14th but to be agreed. Discussion about whether this is a general event for all or just for P7s to fund P7 events. Other suggestion was that all school participated but funds shared 50:50 for P7 and for other events. SN suggested we need an open discussion at next meeting to decide whether and how funds and events can be ring-fenced for P7s and to formally discuss the upcoming P7 leaving events and support needed from PC. MM agreed to discuss with P7 parents and encourage them to attend the meeting for that discussion.
It was noted that the P7 dance would clash with the referendum on June 23rd. Also other school events currently on that day.


	MM
	By 22nd Mar

	Other events

Quiz

· SN suggested that Lesley and Mandy would be keen to organise this again and plan is to have one in next few months. Need to agree and set a date.

· Sn agreed to email Lesley and Mandy.

Ladies Night

· Discussion about when and whether this should be arranged. Agreed it should happen.

· SR suggested in first term of next academic year, in run up to Christmas.

· Organiser needed to take this on

Race Night

· This was suggested and needs to be discussed at next stage of fundraising planning.


	SN

All
	

	AOB

It was raised that the discussion over PVGs and parents helping at events without current PVGs has not been dealt with and should be raised at next meeting.


	
	

	Items agreed to be added to the agenda for next formal meeting on Tuesday 22nd March 2016;
· Methods to get more parents involved in the PC

· General Communication (Activity and Governance)

· Class Reps  - how to get more publicity and involvement

· Request for a letter to all parents from the school highlighting PC role and class rep names and contact details

· PC Tea & Coffee stall at Parents Evenings – starting 27&28 April

· PC presence at other school events – such as P1 induction

· PVG update

· Fundrasing sub-committee and Organiser role
· Summer Fayre date – planned date the same as Dance Inc show

· P7 fundraising – whether and how all fundraising by P7s can be ring-fenced for P7 events
· Agree Carwash date and destination of funds.

· Yearly event planning calendar 


	
	

	Date of next meeting clarified as;

Tuesday 22nd March at Williamwood High School
	
	


